Tom McDonald
10293-4th Line

R.R. # 5 Milton   L9T 2X9

First let me explain that this farm is a CENTURY farm and we were involved with the first transmission line route. We did not buy land beside a hydro line at I would hope a reduced price and then ask Hydro One to change to alternative routes involving their neighbours.  This does nurture a friendly community.  
I cannot believe Hydro One’s disregard for spending money which is in turn passed on the users which is everyone.

First, why was the crossover at Steeles Avenue necessary.   I am told it was requested  by Halton  Hills to save some development land.   The cost I was told was 5 million dollars which would go a long way relocating houses along the route.  This relocation might be a healthier alternative than living close to two transmission lines.   When the original line was constructed, we were told at that time there would be two additional lines in the future.   Where will Halton Hills suggest the next line go?
Second, $2500 was offered to every land owner on the East side of the existing line which they will be allowed to keep if the line goes on the West Side.   I would expect this same offer would be made to landowners on the west side.   I am sure in an accountable business world this would not happen. 
Third after the announcement of the refinements October 30th, surveying, appraisals and studies were still being done on the east side.  When I asked why I was told that if the refinement was not approved everything would be in place and  there would  be no further delays.   I would call this a  waste of money or trying to justify your job.

Fourth would be the cost of the Public information meetings on November 19th and 21st as well as the proposed workshops on January 26th and February 2nd  for salaries, consultants, materials and meeting locations.  Also the cost of all the notices in the newspapers would not come cheap.   
I would hope Hydro One would be this generous in dealing with the settlements for the affected landowners when the final decision is made. 

I am not an environmental expert but it appears from looking at your maps that the west side environmental effects would not be much different than those on the East Side. There was an environmental study done when the first line went in . 
I would hope that Hydro One had investigated all aspects of the transmission corridor route and after choosing the route would stick with it.  This does not give credence to their preliminary work if changes are now necessary.   In carrying out their mandate one of the OEBS considerations is the impact the project will have upon consumers with respect to the price of electrical service.  Refinement route options has and will add to the price of the service.

The landowners on the West side have not been communicated with to the same extent as the East side.   The refinement was announced to the landowners on the East side earlier.   The landowners on the East side feel confident a decision has been made already to accept the refinement route. 
Also, at the  end of November Hydro One updated section 92   Leave to construct and section 98  access to land to include refinement routes.  I found out 5 weeks later.  I feel as a landowner it would have been proper to be notified .   It does not promote trust between myself and Hydro One.
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